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July 2025 

TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE 

Queen Street West (south side)  

Phase 3A: George Street & Main Street 

Phase 3B: Elizabeth Street South & George Street 
Downtown Brampton Streetscape Project 

Start Date: July, 2025   End Date: October, 2025 
*Timeline is subject to change. 

The City of Brampton is continuing work on the Downtown Brampton Streetscape Project. The 
surface work on the south side of Queen Street East between Main Street and Chapel Street will be 
completed shortly. The construction zone will shift to the corresponding west side of George Street 
scheduled late July 2025, while the current phase 3A work from George Street to Main Street 
continues.  

The construction activity will be in two phases with each phase lasting for roughly three months. 
Phase 3A construction zone remains on the south side of Queen Street West between George Street 
and Main Street effective May 2025 until August 2025. Phase 3B construction zone begins on the 
south side of Queen Street West between Elizabeth Street South and George Street effective July 
2025. Phase 3A and 3B construction zones are to be active concurrently until completion of Phase 
3A. Queen Street will be reduced to one lane of westbound traffic from Main Street to Mill Street 
North. Motorists are reminded to abide by traffic/construction signs posted in local areas to ensure the 
safe travel of all local road users, pedestrians and cyclists.  

MAP OF WORK AREA 
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WORK DETAILS 
The contractor will:  

 Reduce Queen Street West to one lane of westbound traffic between Mill Street North and 
Main Street for Phase 3A and 3B. 

 Maintain pedestrian access to businesses on the south side of Queen Street. 

WHAT TO EXPECT DURING CONSTRUCTION 
 The community will experience dust, noise and traffic delays. 
 Local access to driveways will be maintained for businesses along the closed sections of 

Queen Street West.   
 The City is committed to minimizing impacts wherever possible. Your patience is 

appreciated. 
 

Traffic Management: 

Phase 3A: Queen Street West between George Street and Main Street will be 
reduced to one westbound lane 
Phase 3B: Queen Street West between Mill Street North and George Street will 
be reduced to one westbound lane. 

 Phases 3A and 3B will operate concurrently for a period of time.  
 At all times access to emergency vehicles will be maintained. 

 

Pedestrians: Sidewalks will be kept open for pedestrian use. When work is taking 
place on the sidewalk, signage will be placed to provide information about which side 
of the road to use.  

 

Important information for Business Owners. Property owners should remove 
items located within City property limits (boulevard) to avoid damage. 

If you have any concerns about the removal of private items, please contact the 
Field Ambassador listed below. 

 
Work Hours: Work will take place from 7:00 am to 7:00 pm., Monday to Friday. 
 

NEED MORE INFORMATION? 

If you have questions about the upcoming work, please contact us: 

Field Ambassador 
Fred Huang, 905 874 2652, 
DTBStreetscape@brampton.ca 

TTY Hearing Impaired Service 
905 874 2130 

(7 Days a week, 8 a.m. to 5 p.m., closed holidays) 

General inquiries 311 

Website www.brampton.ca/downtown  

 


